

26 September 2017

Mr Bruce Coleman Director Land Release The Department of Planning & Environment GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001

Re: Wilton Interim Land Use and Infrastructure Implementation Plan (LUIIP) and Wilton South East Draft Precinct Plan

Dear Bruce

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed plans for Wilton and Wilton South East. We have reviewed the supporting documents and can provide the following comments.

Wilton Interim LUIIP

With reference to the potable water network section on page 52, Sydney Water confirms that several upgrades and new infrastructure will be required to service the area, including upgrades to the Macarthur Water Filtration Plant.

However, the paragraph on page 52 refers to the upgrades as "including a new treatment plant" which could be interpreted as there being a need for a new water filtration plant. This is incorrect.

Sydney Water would like to clarify that while a new <u>wastewater</u> treatment plant will be required in Wilton, there are <u>no plans</u> for a new <u>water</u> filtration plant.

As you know, late last year we completed our strategic planning for servicing the Greater Macarthur and Wilton priority growth areas. This planning exercise identified decentralised wastewater treatment as our preferred option to service the Wilton area.

As our planning progresses, we will examine the alternatives and phasing of the wastewater treatment options for the area and will consult with you as we assess suitable locations.

If you require further information, please contact Mrs Maja Georgievska in my team on 8849 6083 or email maja.georgievska@sydneywater.com.au.

Paul Mullev

Yours sincerely

Marlager, Growth Planning & Development